

PAUL J. FAHEY

Election Commissioner

E-mail: pfahey@revere.org

## **Meeting Notice**

**TO**: Ashley E. Melnik, City Clerk

**FROM**: Paul J. Fahey, Election Commissioner

**DATE**: August 23, 2022

**RE**: Ballot Testing Notice

The Board of Election Commissioners respectfully requests the following meeting notice be posted in accordance with Massachusetts General Law, Chapter 30A, Section 20 (the Open Meeting Law.)

On Sunday, August 28, 2022, at 10:00 a.m. the Election Department staff will test nineteen (19) DS200 vote tabulators and eight (8) AutoMARK Voter Assist Terminals (VATs) using Official and Absentee voting ballots.

These tests are being conducted, as required by 950 CMR 54.02, in preparation for the State Primary to be held on Tuesday, September 6, 2022. They will take place in the Election Department at Revere City Hall, 281 Broadway, Revere, MA 02151.